
 
 

Chagrin Falls Township Trustees Meeting 
October 28, 2024 

Minutes 
 

 
The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Tom Florkiewicz at 5:10 

p.m. in the Township Hall. Those present included Trustee John Finley, 
Trustee Jennifer McKee, Township Hall Rental Agent (THRA) Elizabeth 

MacIver, and Fiscal Officer (FO) Elizabeth Boles.  
 

MINUTES:  
• The minutes from the last meeting were unanimously approved as 

read, and will be posted on the website. 

 
FINANCIAL REVIEW:  

• Resolution # 2024-08, Township wishes to participate in 2024 Real 
Property Taxes: A motion was made, seconded and was unanimously 

passed to participate. FO Boles will scan this resolution and send it to 
Cuy. Co. Budget Commission for their records. 

• 2nd & 3rd Quarters 2024 Financial Reports: The Trustees acknowledged 
receipt of the 2nd & 3rd quarters financial reports from FO Boles. FO 

Boles will file the reports with hard copy minutes notebook, and in 
internet file. 

 
OLD BUSINESS 

 
TOWNSHIP HALL RENTALS:  

• The Trustees and THRA MacIver discussed old & future rentals and 

classes held in Hall. 
 

CHAGRIN VALLEY DISPATCH (CVD): 
• Trustee Finley continues to work on assessment issue. 

 
NOPEC ON THE NOVEMBER 5TH BALLOT:  

• Chairperson Florkiewicz reported the Cuyahoga County Board of 
Elections knows they put the two NOPEC Issues on the whole Township 

Ballot (Village & Unincorporated), not just the unincorporated ballot. 
 

 
 

 
 



NEW BUSINESS 
 

BOB CRAIG, CF TOWNSHIP WEBMASTER:  
• A motion was made, seconded, and unanimously passed to give Bob a 

stipend to thank him, and let him know he is very much appreciated. 
 

MEETING DATES IN NOVEMBER:   
• The Trustees agreed the meeting in November will be held on 

Tuesday, Nov. 12 and Tuesday, Nov. 26, both at 5:00 p.m. in 
Township Hall. 

 
The meeting was unanimously adjourned at 5:35 p.m. 

 
 

_____________________________   ______________________________ 

John Finley, Trustee              Elizabeth Boles, Fiscal Officer 
 

These minutes were unanimously approved on 11/12/2024, as read. 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 


